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LAPFORD LOOKOUT 

YOUR LOCAL MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 
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OUR CHURCH GREEN 
NEEDS A FACELIFT  

AND FENCE RENEWAL 
[Coronation Community Volunteer Initiative] 

 

We need: 

Moles:  to dig holes for posts and 

Muckers:  to Muck in and assist and become 

Makers:  that Make our Church Green one to be even more proud of and 

Matchers:   The OAK for the fence posts and rails has been donated from  

a local woodland [lightning strike].  We need Matchers to cover the cost of 
creating the posts and rails. 

Matcher a post for £30 each - 12 needed 
Matcher a rail for £15 [two for most posts] - 20 needed 

To volunteer as a Mole, Mucker, Maker and/or  
become a Matcher to sponsor posts and rails contact: 

Abi Whittaker [Chair of Church Green Trust] at 
Abigail’s Beauty Retreat - 07565 768386 

Email: abigail.whittaker@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

  

 So, it’s ours to use 
and look after! 

Remember,  
The Church Green has 
been community owned 

since 1909. 

mailto:abigail.whittaker@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk
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CHRISTIANS TOGETHER IN LAPFORD WELCOME YOU TO: 
 
 
 

THE PARISH CHURCH OF ST THOMAS OF CANTERBURY 
 

Vicar: The Reverend Robert Gordon - (e) vicar.ncw@gmail.com 

Churchwarden: Joan Graham -  (e) jemg47@aol.com (t) 01363 83047 
 

1st, 2nd & 3rd Sundays – Lay Led Morning Prayer – 9.30 a.m. 
4th Sundays – Common Worship Eucharist – 9.30 a.m. 

5th Sundays – See announcements on Church notice board 
 

April 1st  SPRING FAYRE – 10.30 a.m. to 12 noon – in church 
April 2nd  PALM SUNDAY – 11.00 am -  

Churches Together at the Congregational Church 
Procession leaves from Orchard Cross Car Park at 10.30 a.m. 

 

April 7th  GOOD FRIDAY - 2.00 p.m. - Stations of the Cross 
April 9th  EASTER SUNDAY -10.30 a.m. – EASTER EUCHARIST 

 

April 16th  9.30 a.m. -   Lay Led Morning Prayer 
April 23rd  9.30 a.m. -   Common Worship Eucharist 

April 30th 10.00 a.m. -  Mission Community Eucharist at Zeal Monachorum 
 

There will be a CORONATION CELEBRATION SERVICE on SUNDAY MAY 7th at 11.00 a.m. 
 

ALL ARE WELCOME - REFRESHMENTS SERVED AFTER SERVICES  
 

 
 
 
 

LAPFORD CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 
 

Services every Sunday at 11.00 a.m. 
Communion will be held on the second and fourth Sundays 

Contact: Caroline Gilpin 83674; Peter and Viv Lacey 07775 941505;  
Cat Seymour 884432; Helen Wyatt 07964 855677. 
email: lapfordcongregationalchurch@gmail.com 

www. facebook.com/lapfordcongregationalchurch 
 

Services: 
2nd April – Palm Sunday Joint Service starting at the village car park at 10.30 a.m. 
9th April – Easter Sunday All Age Family Service led by Merril Archer 
16th April – Service led by Cat Seymour 
23rd April – All Age Family Service led by Cat Seymour 
30th April – Service led by Rev. Caroline Stott 
7th May – Joint Coronation Service at the Parish Church 

 
 
 
 

LAPFORD COMMUNITY CHURCH 
 

Meets every Sunday morning at 10.30 a.m. in the Victory Hall 
4th Sunday of the month is Family Service 

Fellowship Group on Wednesdays 7.00 p.m. upstairs in The ARK 
Contact: Briony Clinch - Tel: 83666 

https://www.lapfordcc.org.uk/ 
 

Please visit our website for information about the Foodbank and The ARK.   
You will also find lots of information about Church activities and on-line services.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

All the Churches welcome everyone to any of their services and social events. 
We look forward to fellowship with you. 

mailto:vicar.ncw@gmail.com
mailto:jemg47@aol.com
mailto:lapfordcongregationalchurch@gmail.com
http://facebook.com/lapfordcongregationalchurch
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   DATES TO LOOKOUT FOR 
 
 

 
 
 

April 
 

1st Quizzical Afternoon Tea, Victory Hall, 3.00-5.00pm 
1st Lapford Litter Pick, from the Orchard Centre, 10.00am 
4th Nominations for Parish Council election close 
4th Lapford Youth Club Management Committee AGM, The 

ARK, 7.30pm 
8th Easter Egg Hunt Trail, Victory Hall, 2.00-4.00pm 
11th Lapford Gardening Club, Fuchsias, The ARK, 7.30pm 
11th Lapford Parish Council, Orchard Centre, 7.30pm 
12th Lapford Over 60 Club, Mystery Trip, 9.30am 
12th LYPFT AGM, Orchard Centre, 7.00pm 
14th Copy deadline for May Lapford Lookout, 6.00pm 
18th The ARK reopens. 
20th Ladies of Lapford, talk by a Celebrant 
22nd Lapford Village Market, Victory Hall, 10.00am-1.00pm 
27th Lapford Over 60 Club, tba 
 

May 
 

 

4th  Local elections 
6th  Coronation of King Charles III 
6th  Coronation Celebrations   
8th  Big Help Out, The ARK, 7.30pm 
9th   Lapford Gardening Club, Woodland walk, 7.00pm 
14th Copy deadline for June Lapford Lookout, 6.00pm 
18th   Ladies of Lapford, tbc 
25th   Lapford Over 60 Club, tba 
27th   Lapford Village Market - cancelled 
 

June onwards 

 

13th June -  Lapford Gardening Club, Garden visit, 7.30p.m. 
15th June - Ladies of Lapford, details tbc 
24th June -  Lapford Village Market 
29th June -    Lapford Over 60 Club, tba 
7th-9th July -  Lapford Revel 
11th July -  Lapford Gardening Club, Garden visit, 7.30pm 
22nd July -  Lapford Village Market 
27th July -    Lapford Over 60 Club, tba 
8th August -  Lapford Gardening Club, Garden visit, 7.30pm 
26th August -  Lapford Village Market 
31st August -   Lapford Over 60 Club, tba 
2nd Sept. -   Lapford Gardening Club Annual Show, 

 Victory Hall 
23rd Sept. -  Lapford Village Market 
28th Sept. -   Lapford Over 60 Club, tba 
10th October -  Lapford Gardening Club, tba 
26th October -   Lapford Over 60 Club, tba 
28th October -  Lapford Village Market 
14th Nov. -  Lapford Gardening Club, tba 
25th Nov. -  Lapford Village Market 
30th Nov. -    Lapford Over 60 Club, tba 
12th Dec. -  Lapford Gardening Club, Christmas Social, 

 7.30pm 
Dec. -     Lapford Over 60 Club, Christmas meal at The 

   Waie Inn, tba 

MESSAGE FROM THE EDITOR 
 

I am very sad to inform you that Noel Parry 
passed away peacefully on Friday 17th 
March.  Noel was a very important character 
in the village and only moved away a few years ago.  He will be 
dearly missed by so many.  Next month’s issue will include an 
article to celebrate his life and contribution to Lapford. 
 

Beccy 

LAPFORD LOOKOUT 
 

Contributions welcome 
 

lapfordlookout@gmail.com 
 

Deadline for inclusion in the next issue:  
6.00 p.m. on the 14th April for inclusion in the May issue 

TANK SHERMAN 
 

A grand evening of music and merriment 
was started by Frank and Mike with their 
own brand of “Country” and the odd cover 
of other genres of music.   
 

By the time Tank Sherman came onto the stage the audience 
were warmed up to appreciate anything he had to offer.  He 
didn’t disappoint us and kept us laughing the whole time.  If 
you haven’t already been to see him, you really should come 
the next time.  I say “next time” as I am sure he will descend 
upon us again at sometime in the future. 
 

Thank you to LAFC for organising this event and I hope that 
you made a few pounds for the Football Club. 
 

Jeanne Whittaker 

LAPFORD OUTREACH  
POST OFFICE 

 

OPENING HOURS: 
 

Monday  9.00 - 12.00 
Wednesday  9.00 - 12.00 
Friday  9.00 - 12.00 

LAPFORD’S DEFIBRILATOR 
 

is on the outside of  
The Orchard Centre  

in Orchard Way 
 

What 3 Words app location: 
emperor.stated.stapled 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Lapford Youth Club Management Committee 
 

Annual General Meeting 
Tuesday 4th April 2023 

 

7.30 p.m. The ARK 
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LAPFORD 
SPRING LITTER PICK DAY 2023 

SATURDAY 1ST APRIL 
 

Organised by Lapford Parish Council 
 

Meet at the Orchard Centre at 10.00 a.m. to sign in 
 

Just turn up - the more the merrier! 
 

Hi-Viz bibs, litter-pick sticks and rubbish  
bags provided.  Please bring gloves. 

 

Insured via MDDC 

 

Invitation 
 
 

Lapford Lookout                                
    Helpers and 

Delivery Volunteers 
 

“Big Help Out” 
 

Monday 8th May 7.30 The ARK 
 

As part of the Coronation Celebrations 
the Lapford Project 2000 Committee,  
which produces the Lapford Lookout, 

cordially invites all current helpers  
and delivery volunteers to a 

 

Wine & Cheese Social Evening 
 

R.S.V.P. to susanbriantevans@gmail.com or call Lapford 83763 
If you are willing to help with the monthly delivery of the 
Lapford Lookout then please let us know and come along. 

EAST WORLINGTON HOUSE - GARDEN OPEN FOR 
THE NATIONAL GARDEN SCHEME -  

BRILLIANT RESULTS 
 

The Cream Teas made over £1,000 which contributes directly 
to the maintenance and running of Parish Hall as an important 
community facility. 
 

The crocus display at East Worlington House raised £1,635, 
supporting National Garden Scheme charities. 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR ONGOING  

SUPPORT OF THE FOODBANK 
 

We would be grateful for the  
following donations: 

 

Coffee, Tea, Drinking Chocolate, 
Rice Pudding, Custard, 

Tinned fruit, 
Rice, Pasta, Pasta Sauces, 

Tuna, Baked Beans, Tinned Meats, 
Tinned Tomatoes, Vegetables, Carrots,  

Peas, Sweetcorn, Soups, 
Breakfast cereals (not porridge) 

Toilet Rolls. 

LAPFORD OVER 60 CLUB 
 

MYSTERY TRIP  
 

April 12th 
Leaving Lapford Car Park 9.30 am 

Arriving Home around 5.30 pm 
 

Contact either  Carol: 07376 129192 
or    John: 01363 83985 

CELERIAC SALAD 
 

You need:  
celeriac, mayonnaise, cider 
vinegar, chopped chives, salt, 
pepper and a little mustard. 
 

Peel the celeriac and cut into wedges so it’s easier to grate. 
Grate and sprinkle with a little salt. Mix well and allow to rest 
for 20 minutes. 
 

Squeeze out the moisture and season the celeriac with freshly 
ground black pepper, mustard, add a splash of cider vinegar. 
 

Mix in enough mayonnaise to make a creamy salad. Sprinkle 
with smoked paprika and chopped chives. 
 

Paul Cleave 

CHULMLEIGH CHRISTMAS LIGHTS 
 

We will be holding a coffee morning on Saturday 8 April 
between 9.00 – 11.00 a.m. at the Town Hall, Chulmleigh, EX18 
7BR.  Free Easter chocolate for children and anyone wearing 
an Easter bonnet on a first come first served basis.  Dietary 
requirements considered. There will be a baked goods sale 
table, raffle and refreshments.  All welcome.  We will be 
raising funds for the 2023 Chulmleigh Christmas Lights event 
on Saturday 2nd December when we switch on the tree lights 
and there is a free Santa’s grotto. 

mailto:susanbriantevans@gmail.com
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LAPFORD WEATHER FEBRUARY 2023 
 

Slightly milder than average, very dry. The month alternated 
between mild spells and cooler ones. 
 

The warmest day was the 15th with a maximum of 12.4 oC and 
the coolest was the 25th with a maximum of 6.1 oC. The 
coldest night was on the 10th with a minimum of -2.7 oC. On 
the 27th the grass temperature fell to -9.0 oC. 
 

Total rainfall was just 13.6 mm, only 18% of the average for 
February. Only February 1993 has been drier. 
 

The windiest day was shared by the 22nd, 
23rd and 26th, all of which had gusts of 37 
m.p.h.  
 

Andy Epstein 

CHULMLEIGH & DISTRICT GARDEN SOCIETY 
 

On Monday 24 April at 6.00 p.m. we will be visiting Ash Moor 
Nursery at Rose Ash, South Molton, EX36 4RF. There will be a 
demonstration on how to plant a hanging basket and a trough 
followed by an opportunity to wander round the nursery, ask 
questions and buy plants. Refreshments will be available.  The 
Garden Society’s annual membership is £10. Guests are very 
welcome to attend our meetings at £3 per session. 
 

Contact for more information: Chrissie Hookins, Hon. 
Secretary, Email: chulmleigh@gmail.com Tel: 01769 580719. 

WELCOME TO DEVON CHRISTIAN 
YOUTH CAMPS! 

 

The bookings for all five camps are open 
and we encourage you to book early.  
 

We have been running youth camps for 
over 75 years and have over 600 people on site for our five 
camps in August each year.  Please enjoy looking through our 
website, www.dcyc.org.uk and do register to join us. 
 

As a charity we endeavour to keep our prices as low as we can. 
Bursaries are available if cost is an issue, so no one should 
miss out. Please contact info@dcyc.org.uk for more 
information. 
 

We would love for you to join us for our five different weeks of 
fun-filled mayhem in a field by the sea in stunning Blackpool 
sands on the South Devon coast. There are few more beautiful 
and well-resourced Christian camps than DCYC. A booking will 
guarantee your place so long as there are spaces still available.  
Please book early, encourage your friends to join you, and 
we’ll see you at DCYC 2023.  
 

Here are the dates: 
• Senior Mixed 22nd July 
• Girls’ Camp 29th July 
• Boys’ Camp 5th August  
• Junior Mixed 12th August 
• Bliss - August Bank Holiday 

 

We look forward to receiving your booking. 

“I ordered a watch online 
with personalised engraving 
for my partner’s upcoming 
40th birthday. The company 
has since gone out of 
business. I keep phoning and emailing them but can’t get 
through to anyone. I’m assuming they can’t fulfil my order 
but I’d paid for the watch upfront and can’t afford to buy 
another gift until I get my money back. Please help!” 
 

This is frustrating both in terms of potential loss of money but 
also in terms of the time spent searching for a suitable gift. If 
you haven’t had a dispatch note yet it suggests that the order 
is not on its way. 
 

If the company has gone into administration it may still be 
able to fulfil outstanding orders but if the company is already 
in liquidation, you’ll need to try to get your money back. If 
you’re unsure about what state the company is in the Citizens 
Advice website has information on how to find out. https://
www.citizensadvice.org.uk. 
 

As it was an online purchase it seems unlikely that there is a 
shop or office that you can contact so the next steps depend 
on whether it’s a limited company (with ‘ltd.’ or ‘plc’ after its 
title) or if it’s a sole trader or partnership.   
 

If it’s a limited company you will need to get details of the 
administrator or receiver – the person dealing with settling the 
trader’s debts. The names of those administrators will usually 
be on the website of the company that’s gone bust. You 
should register your claim as a creditor on the GOV.UK 
website. Fill out the form with the details of what you are 
owed and send it to the administrator dealing with the 
trader’s debts. 
 

Unfortunately there is only a small chance that any money will 
be refunded as there will be a long list of creditors and 
individual small claims will be at the back of the queue. 
 

More encouraging is to try and get a refund with a Section 75 
claim or a chargeback on the credit card provider or bank. 
Again, check out the Citizens Advice website for details of 
making these claims. This is actually the best option if the 
seller was not a limited company but a sole trader or 
partnership. Every case is different but to establish specific 
rights in a given situation call the Citizens Advice consumer 
helpline on 0808 223 1133 or visit https://
www.citizensadvice.org.uk/consumer/somethings-gone-
wrong-with-a-purchase/if-a-company-stops-trading-or-goes-
out-of-business/ 
 

Alternatively, ring our free, local AdviceLine number on 0808 
27 87 999 or visit our local website on  
https://www.ruraldevoncab.org.uk and click on ‘get advice’. 
 

Would you like to help people solve problems like this? Why 
not volunteer with us? You will meet new people, get full 
ongoing training and support and get the satisfaction of 
contributing to our local community. Take the first step and 
contact recruitment@ruraldevoncab.org.uk We look forward 
to hearing from you! 

LAPFORD VILLAGE MARKET 
 

Please note the May Village Market has been cancelled. 



Lapford Lookout   Page 6 

 

 

LAPFORD PARISH COUNCIL NOTES,  
FEBRUARY 2023 

 

Please note this is a summary of the main points of interest.  A 
copy of the draft minutes will be made available on the Council 
website, www.lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk  and on the notice 
boards in the Orchard Centre and in The Ark. 
 

The Parish Council met on 14th February 2023 in the Victory 
Hall.  Thirty-six members of the public attended. 
 

• The main topic of discussion was the Executive 
Summary of the Youth Club & Lower Town Place 
report, a full version of which would be published in 
March 2023. The overall conclusion was that there 
were few concerns about either the sale of the youth 
club or the purchase of Lower Town place and that 
where matters could have been done better is a lesson 
for the future. The overall feeling was that the Parish 
Council should concentrate on looking forward and 
helping to provide facilities for the youth of the village. 

• The Parish Council agreed to underwrite the cost of the 
upcoming Coronation celebrations to a sum of £500, 
which would be added to the surplus made at the 
Jubilee celebrations last year.  The expectation was the 
income would more than likely cover costs, so this was 
just in case it did not. 

• The Parish Council had received an Orchard Centre Fire 
Risk Assessment which identified several matters that 
needed to be attended to. 

• The Archive Cupboard in the Orchard Centre would 
now be locked with the key in a key-safe inside the 
building. 

• The replacement of Parish Clerk who has resigned with 
effect from 31st May 2023 was now being undertaken 
and anyone interested should give him a call or email 
to find out what was involved. 

• Parish Council Elections were due to take place on 4th 
May 2023 and potential Councillors should look at the 
Parish Council website to see how they should go about 
putting themselves forward. 

 

Rob Martin is the Parish Clerk and his contact details are: 
Email: clerk@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk  
Phone: 07768 829511 

 

PHOTO ID REQUIRED TO VOTE 
 

Parish and District Council elections will occur across Mid 
Devon on 4th May and, for the first time, all voters will need 
to bring a valid photo ID.  If you don’t have a valid form of 
photo ID you can apply for a free Voter Authority Certificate 
(VAC).   
 

The forms of ID you can use to vote are: 
• UK passport 
• A passport issued by an EEA (European Economic Area) 

state or a Commonwealth country 
• Driving license (including provisional licence) 
• Older person’s bus pass 
• Disabled person’s bus pass 
• A blue badge 
• Ministry of Defence Form 90 (Defence Identity Card) 

 

You can apply for a VAC online or contact the Elections team 
for a paper copy.   
http://www.gov.uk/apply-for-photo-id-voter-authority... 
elections@midddevon.gov.uk   01884 255255 

LAPFORD GARDENING CLUB 
 

Thanks to Sandra for sharing some of her 
dahlia tubers with the group at the last 
meeting. There was a good discussion on 
experiences of growing dahlias, and much 
knowledge shared. 
 

The focus of our next meeting in April will be fuchsias and we 
will be welcoming a local speaker.  Seed potatoes are now 
being distributed in preparation for the Club potato exhibit at 
our show on 2nd  September.  

 

Tuesday  11thApril 
7.30 p.m. at The ARK 

Fuchsias 
with Mike Follett 

The Club welcomes anyone interested  
in gardening to their meetings. 

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS - 4TH MAY 2023 
 

Candidate nominations close on Tuesday 4th April.  They must 
be delivered by hand to Phoenix House, Tiverton, EX16 6PP 
between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on any day, except weekends. 
 

http://www.lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk
mailto:clerk@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk
https://www.gov.uk/apply-for-photo-id-voter-authority-certificate?fbclid=IwAR2WRQ32v8LKM7uXzA5DmS25a2JGwRynDuK92Rxtfk4A8aPigxch_vyy2RU
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LAPFORD REVEL 23  
 THE ROARING TWENTIES,  

JULY 7TH TO 9TH 2023 
 
 

The Programme in place so far: 
 
 

FRIDAY JULY 7TH     
 

5-30 P.M. REVEL PROCESSION to leave Eastington Lane by the 
school and proceed via Blind Lane to the Church Green. 
 
ON THE CHURCH GREEN 
 

6-00 P.M. REVEL CROWNING followed by maypole dancing 
and sweet scramble. 
 

7-30 P.M. THE WINKLEIGH MORRIS DANCERS will perform by 
the Old Malt Scoop. 
 

REVEL BAR, BBQ & CHIPS IN ATTENDANCE. 
 
 

SATURDAY JULY 8TH 

 

ON THE PLAYING FIELD 
 

10-00 A.M. FAMILY GAMES provided by the Community 
Church team. 
 

ON LOWER TOWN PLACE 
 

2-00 P.M. OPENING OF THE REVEL FAYRE by the Head 
Teacher of Lapford School plus the Revel Kings and Queens. 
 

2-30 P.M. ANNA BANANA will entertain. 
 

3-15 P.M. LIVE BAND PERFORMANCE. 
 

4-35 P.M. ANNA BANANA will entertain. 
 

4-35 P.M. LIVE BAND PERFORMANCE. 
 

5-00 P.M. REVEL GRAND DRAW AND PRIZEGIVING. 
 

EVENING MUSICAL EVENT to be announced. 
 

The Revel Bar, BBQ & Chips will be up and running.  
 

Bouncy Castle, Fancy Dress Competition, Cocktail/Mocktail 
bar, stalls and much more. 
 

(To book a stall get in touch.  See contact details at the back 
of the Lapford Lookout). 
 
 

SUNDAY JULY 9TH 

 

IN THE PARISH CHURCH 
 

UNITED REVEL SERVICE - time to be 
confirmed. 

    
CELEBRATING THE CORONATION  

IN LAPFORD  
MAY 6TH TO 8TH 2023 

 
Please see below for what will be happening: 
 
The ARK:  Through April and May a Coronation display based 
on Artwork put together by Lapford Youth Club. 
 
 

SATURDAY MAY 6TH (CORONATION DAY) 
 

ON LOWER TOWN PLACE (Victory Hall if wet): 
 

4-00 P.M. COMMUNITY PICNIC (bring your own seats, rugs 
etc. and food if you would like to).  Cream Teas on sale 
provided by The ARK team. 
 

5-00 P.M. BBQ & CHIPS on sale. 
 

EMAZDAD will perform free magic shows at 5-00 p.m. and      
6-00 p.m. and make balloon models with children during the 
afternoon. 
 

PAUL ADAMS will entertain at 4-30 and 5-30 p.m. 
 

LAPFORD CORONATION MUGS for sale. 
 

DRAW. 
 

A FREE QUIZ to fill in through the afternoon. 
 

BEST DECORATED FRONT DOOR and CROWN COMPETITIONS 
prize giving. 
 
 

SUNDAY MAY 7TH 

 

PARISH CHURCH 
11-00 A.M. UNITED SERVICE 
 

THE OLD MALT SCOOP 
HOG ROAST in the afternoon. 
 
 

MONDAY MAY 8TH 

 

ORCHARD CENTRE, CAR PARK & LOWER TOWN PLACE  
 

10-00 A.M. THE BIG HELP OUT 
Meet for a volunteering morning to tidy up the centre of the 
village 
 

VICTORY HALL 
12-00 noon. Thank you snack lunch and hot drink for 
volunteers. 
 

THE ARK 
EVENING THANK YOU RECEPTION for the Lapford Lookout 
distribution volunteers 
 

Lapford Celebrations Committee (Parish Council) 
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THOUGHTS FROM THE ARK  
 

Virginia Randolph was a 
pioneer in black education. 
She began teaching in a 
southern rural school in 1892. 
As she tried to instil high 
ethical standards along with 
the “three R’s,” many parents 
resented it.  In fact, one mother bragged about whipping 
every teacher at the school.  She vowed Miss Randolph would 
be next. 
 

One day Virginia saw a woman standing on the porch with a 
long stick.  She had just finished reading 1 Corinthians 13 to 
her class.  “Children,” she began, keeping her voice steady, 
“this morning I am going to pray.  “Lord, have mercy on the 
dear mother who came to school today.” “So glad to see you, 
dear mother.”  Then Virginia led the boys and girls singing the 
hymn “I need thee every hour.”  She continued, “Now, 
students, this has been the first mother to visit school.  She 
has two lovely children, and you know the hand that rocks the 
cradle rules the world.  Don’t you feel proud. I will ask her to 
speak to us.”  The mother was so touched, her eyes filled with 
tears.  “I came for one thing and found another,” she said, “I 
will never disturb the classroom again.”  She kept her promise 
and became a willing school worker. 
 

Isn’t it amazing how love disarms hostility?  It was true in 1892 
and it is just as true now.  1 Corinthians 13, in the Bible, 
describes love… “Love is patient, love is kind. It does not envy, 
it does not boast. It is not rude, it is not self seeking.  It is not 
easily angered, it keeps no record of wrongs.  It always 
protects, always trusts, always hopes, always perseveres.” 
 

The final verse to chapter 13 states, “And now these three 
remain faith, hope and love but the greatest of these three is 
love.”  If you have a Bible, read the complete chapter of 1 
Corinthians 13, in the New Testament. 
 

It also begs the question, who do you love that much that you 
would willingly give your life and die in their place.  Jesus did 
that for each one of us and that is what Easter is really about. 
Not about chocolate, rabbits, eggs and chicks.  One man’s life 
for mankind, now that’s love indeed. 
 

The ARK will close from the end of Friday 31 March and will 
open again on Tuesday 18 April.  We will be doing some 
volunteer training and cleaning during those two weeks.  The 
food bank will still be operating, delivering parcels and food to 
those who need help.  Thank you to all who have kept us going 
with food donations, it’s not been very easy, as food prices 
have continued to rise and we have been buying in items so 
that we can continue supplying people. 
 

The team at The ARK wish you and your family God’s peace 
and joy at this special time of Easter. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

LADIES LEARN ABOUT WIND POWER 
 

We gathered in The ARK on our usual third Thursday in 
February for a talk by two speakers about wind farms and 
specifically the wind farm just outside Bow.  Anyone travelling 
regularly between Lapford and Okehampton will be used to 
the sight of the great arms sweeping through the air. 
 

Despite how familiar they are now, the site has not been there 
for very many years.  It might have been there a lot longer 
were it not for the opposition from local people. The Den 
Brook Valley Action Group was formed when proposals were 
first put forward in 2004 and when the planning application 
was submitted, 2,915 objection letters were received including 
letters from Dartmoor National Park and Dartmoor 
Preservation Association. There were 71 letters in support. 
This Council did decide to refuse the first planning application. 
What followed was a long battle over several years between 
the two sides as appeals were made and upheld and then 
overturned once more until finally in 2011 , the last attempt to 
prevent it going ahead was rejected.  Even then, work did not 
begin on the site until 2015 and it was fully operational in 
2016. 
 

The information above was not actually part of the talk but I 
remembered there had been controversy and thought it 
would be interesting to balance the favourable view that the 
speakers gave with an awareness of the initial opposition.  The 
talk concentrated on factual information about wind farms 
and this site in particular and about how much electricity it 
could generate. There are nine turbines, each 120 metres high 
to the blade tip. That bit I did retain but as more figures and 
statistics were mentioned and more maths seemed to be 
needed.  I struggled a bit to keep up.  In support of the site, 
the speakers were keen to explain that in their view it had 
brought some protection for certain species of wildlife and 
flora and fauna because of the conditions that had to be met 
in order for the planning to be approved and because of the 
careful monitoring that was done.  He also pointed out the 
financial benefits that the area had received.  He spoke about 
the Community Benefit Fund which makes money available for 
local projects, the local electricity discounts available to 
properties within 2.3 km of the turbines and the 
improvements made to the link road at Whiddon Down. 
 

At the end of the talk, there were questions raised about noise 
disturbance, habitat damage and animal welfare and the 
visual impact in an area so close to Dartmoor which the 
speakers did their best to answer.  Wind farms always seem to 
bring about division between those who worry 
about the impact and those who prefer this way 
of producing energy to other ways which they 
see as more harmful.  We managed to listen and 
express views and then the kettle went on to 
provide refreshment before any falling out 
could occur! 
 

Sue Raffill 

LAPFORD YOUTH AND PLAYING FIELD TRUST 
 

AGM 
 

12th April, 7.00 p.m. 
in the 

ORCHARD CENTRE 
 

All welcome! 
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Site Works 
Driveways 
Drainage 

Foundations 
Landscaping 

Septic Tanks 
Treatment Plants 
Retaining Walls 
Stone Walling 

Printed Concrete 

Mobile: 07976 641606 
Email: elwynkerry@hotmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you would like a last resting place  
in beautiful countryside  
overlooking Dartmoor 

phone 01647 24382 and speak to 
Julie or Martin Chatfield 

www.crosswayswoodlandburials.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
           

www.4pawstodoors.co.uk 
 

At 4 Paws to Doors we offer a range of competitively 
priced mobile dog grooming services.  We understand that 

when it comes to your dog, you want to offer it the best, and 
we would be glad to help you keep your dog well-groomed.  

 

We have a fully equipped van and offer  
a friendly experienced door to door service. 

 

MOB: 07961 575663  
EMAIL: info@4pawstodoors.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 

Your One Stop Country Shop 
• Farm Pet Equine & Farm Supplies 
• Open 6 days a week 
• Lord’s Meadow, Crediton 
• www.edwintucker.com.  
• 01363 772202  
• Free parking, friendly service, competitive prices 

 
 
 
 

 

LADIES OF LAPFORD MEETINGS (LOL) 
 

Please come and join us in The ARK at 7.30 p.m. 
 

April 20th - A talk by a Celebrant about her work. 
 

May 18th - Details to follow. 
 

June 15th -  Details to follow. 

https://www.4pawstodoors.co.uk/mobile-dog-groomer/
http://www.edwintucker.com
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THE BIG SWEEP 

YOUR LOCAL REGISTERED CHIMNEY SWEEP 
 
 

 FOR A CLEAN AND  
EFFICIENT SERVICE 

PLEASE CONTACT RICHARD 
 

MOB: 07810 116798 
 

EMAIL:  
richard@thebigsweep 

northdevon.co.uk 

NICK TUCKER 
Qualified Carpenter & General Builder 

Working in the village for 25 years 
 

EXTENSIONS, LOFT CONVERSIONS,  
KITCHENS & BATHROOMS,  

DOUBLE GLAZING & CONSERVATORIES, 
DECORATION & GENERAL MAINTENANCE 

 
Prospect House, Lapford 

Tel: (01363) 83601 

The Old Malt Scoop Inn 
 

Opening Times 
Daily from noon until close. 

Food served from noon till 2.30 pm  
and again from 6.00 pm until 8.30 pm 

 
For details of special events,  
live music and quiz nights,  

please check our website or  
Facebook page….or give us a ring! 

 
www.theoldmaltscoopinn.co.uk 

 
Pop in and see us, email or give us a call: 
eatdrinkstay@theoldmaltscoopinn.co.uk 

01363 83330 
 

Catriona & Jonathan 

Quality 
hardwood logs 

cut to order 
and kindling. 
All aspects of 

low impact 
forestry. 

 

Call Josh on  
 01363 83908 or 
  07792 906258 

Located just outside Copplestone, POOCHES PADDOCK, 
provides a safe and secure space for your dog to run and play.  
 

We offer exclusive use of a 5-acre, high fenced field for your 
dog to roam free without any worry of it running off or coming 
into contact with other dogs and livestock.  
 

Visit pooches-paddock.co.uk  
to find out more information and to book your session.  

 

TEN ACRES VINEYARD CAMPING 
 

 
 

• Free local wine deliveries to Winkleigh and surrounding area Fridays or collect 

from us by appointment. 
 

• Guided vineyard tours & wine-tasting  From 1st May - 30th September  every 

Saturday at 4.30 p.m. Private group tours also available (min 6 people/the 

cost of 6 people). Booking essential for all tours. 
 

• Campsite & Devon Wine Shack open 1st May - 30th September. For tents/ small 

campervans. Glamping also available. Booking essential. 
 

•  Order wine/gift vouchers and book glamping/camping on our  website. 

Contact Esther/Toby for tour booking info and availability 
                                                                 

    W: www.tenacresvineyardcamping.co.uk     

E:  tenacrescamping@hotmail.co.uk    T:  (01837) 83892 
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For all your domestic, 

agricultural  
and commercial pest control 

needs.  
 

 

From Rats and Mice to Wasps and Fleas, contact me  
for a quick, convenient solution to pest problems.  

 

I am fully qualified and insured.  
 

Based in Zeal Monachorum covering all of  
Mid Devon and surrounding areas.  

 

www.middevonpestcontrol.co.uk  
Tel. 07725 520466 / 01363 881473  

Email: enquiries@middevonpestcontrol.co.uk 

• Now cutting lawns & 
paddocks up to 4 acres 

The Devonshire Dumpling 

 

Family Pub and Dining 
 

Two course lunch menu 
£12.95 Wednesday to Saturday 

 
 

Please call 01363 85102 to book or email 
thedevonshiredumpling@gmail.com 

 

See website for opening hours: 
www.devonshire-dumpling.com 
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EX17 6QT 
 

TEL: 01363 83373 
 

Our professional workmanship is available  
in all of the following disciplines 

 
MOT class 4 & 7 (motorhomes & transits) 

Servicing 
Diagnostics 

Air conditioning 
Car sales 

Tyres 
Exhausts 
Batteries 

 
We offer a local vehicle collection service or  

courtesy cars for your convenience 
 

ATA & Bosch Accredited Diagnostic Technicians 
 

www.lapfordcrossgarage.co.uk  

 
DOORSTEP MILK DELIVERY 

SERVICE IN LAPFORD  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Free range pasteurised  
Whole Milk  

doorstep refills 

Monday Evenings 
 Between 4 - 8pm 

Thursday Mornings 
Before 7.30am 

 

Please call 01363 779134 or 
email milk@kellanddairy.co.uk  

for more information. 

 MOBILE UNISEX HAIR STYLIST  
WITH OVER 30 YEARS’ EXPERIENCE 

*  
HOME VISITS  

to Lapford and surrounding areas  
* 

Call JACKIE on 07771 986140  
or email: jawhite125@btinternet.com 

MARTIN DOWN - 07812 513383 
 

GARDEN MACHINERY/ATV 
SERVICE & REPAIR 

 

NEW STIHL/VIKING MACHINES TO ORDER 
 

SECOND-HAND MACHINES 
 

COLLECTION AND 
DELIVERY  

SERVICE AVAILABLE 

STEVE WREFORD 
GARDEN MAINTENANCE 

 

 Lawn mowing Hedge cutting 
 Strimming Turf laying 
 Fencing Patios and Decking 
 Pressure washing General garden tidying 

Any other jobs considered 

Tel: 01363 884269 (ans available) 
Mob: 07918 866675 

mailto:milk@kellanddairy.co.uk
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Workshop:  Unit 17 Marsh Lane, Crediton, EX17 1ES 

Memorials in Granite – Marble – Slate & Stone 
New Memorials – Renovations – Additional Inscriptions 

Home visits – Free estimates & brochure on request 

For a caring personal service call our family 
run business which covers all of Devon 
 

Crediton   01363 776816  
Mobile       07850 128413 
Email         fjsmemorials@outlook.com 

F. J. STEVENS & SON Ltd. 
Monumental Masons 
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 Lapford Lodge  
Boarding Kennels and Cattery 

 

The new owners Neil and Jade and their young 
family will be pleased to welcome old and new 

canine and feline customers.  
 

Fully licensed premises ensuring your pet is not only 
well cared for, but safe.  A secure pet is a happy pet. 
 

Doggy Daycare now available. 
Telephone: 01363 83414 or email: 

neilmanning1973@gmail.com 

A. White & Sons 
Funeral Directors 

 

Albert Road, Crediton, 
Devon. EX17 2BZ 

 

(01363) 772043 
Email: whitesfs@btconnect.com 

 

Members of the N.A.F.D. and S.A.I.F. 
Prepayment Plans Available 

 

 
 

 
 

Special i s t s  in  Digi ta l  Aer ia l  & 
Sate l l i t e  Syst ems  

 
 

•  Aerial Upgrades  
•  All aspects of installation  
•  Extra TV Points  
•  TV Wall Mounting Service  
•  Existing Aerial & Satellite 

Problems Solved  
•  DAB/FM Radio Aerials  
•  Free Telephone Advice  
•  Free Quotation Services  
 

01363 777190               07841 644395 
kev@kevinosborneaerials.co.uk 

 

www.kevinosborneaerials.co.uk 

mailto:neilmanning1973@gmail.com
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TOOL RE-HANDLING,  
REPAIRS AND SHARPENING 

 

Repairs to garden, workshop and agricultural hand tools 
carried out – handles replaced, blades sharpened,  

tools modified, small welding and forging jobs.  
Don’t throw tools away – restore them! 

 

For more information:- www.theluddite.com 
 

Older tools wanted for restoration, including tools lacking 
handles, or with other defects – cash paid. Based in Black Dog. 

 

  Ian Swain        ian@theluddite.com  07810 771122 

mailto:ian@theluddite.com
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Viv Pulford 

Foot Health Practitioner 
 

Diploma in Foot Health,  
and BSc in Adult Nursing. 
Tel No 01884 861306 or  

07827 779559 
 

Nail Cutting and filing 
Corn Callus Removal 

Deal with Fungal Infections / Thickened Nails 
Discounts for two or more people in same house 

 
For treatment in the comfort  

of your own home 

 Overworked or Stressed?        Achey muscles? 
Tense shoulders?                   Stiff back? 

  

 Massage Therapy in Lapford. 
 

Penny King 
VTCT level 3 diplomas in Holistic Therapies,  

Aromatherapy, Sports Massage 
 

Please feel free to contact me to find out more,  
discuss your needs or book an appointment. 

 

FB page 
'Penny King Complementary Therapist MFHT' 
Tel 01363 83091 
Mob  07851 726791 
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Midmoors Electrical  

Services 
 

• House rewires 
• EV chargers 
• EICRs 
• Consumer unit replacements 
• Lighting solutions 
• Outdoor socket installations 
• Fault finding  

 

Fully qualified and insured electricians 
 

Tel: 07954 110569 
       07581 057191 

 

Email: wbellfield@gmail.com 
     nbellfield@gmail.com 

 

https://midmoorsdevelopments.co.uk 
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To have one or several reporters of any age 
to record village events will provide a unique 
diary of Lapford Village Community.  
 

If you are a member of a village group, you 
could perhaps write a short description of 
any events you attend. 
 

If you are interested in supporting this idea, 
come and talk to us at the Orchard Centre on 
Tuesday mornings 10.00  hrs to 13.00 hrs. 
 

We can set up an alternative convenient 
time by  
email:  archivelapford2022@gmail.com  
or ring: 01363 83103 

A REPORTER  

FOR THE 

LAPFORD  

VILLAGE ARCHIVE 
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LAPFORD COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 
 

We’ve had a real focus on reading over the past few weeks and we are working hard to 
promote reading for pleasure at Lapford Primary School.  Thursday 2nd March was World 
Book Day and the children (and staff) had great fun dressing up and parading as their 
favourite book characters.  Friends of Lapford School (FLS) kindly donated prizes to the 
best dressed in each class and we were very impressed with the originality and careful 
thought that had gone in to so many of the costumes. 

  
 

 

The whole day was dedicated to reading activities and the children were lucky enough to be visited 
by local puppeteer, Mark Tanner, who carried out a puppetry workshop with each class.  The children 
loved designing and making their own crazy 
characters and at the end of the afternoon, worked 
in house teams to create a story using their new 
puppets.  Throughout the day there were numerous 
opportunities for children to enjoy stories read to 
them by different members of staff and it was lovely 
to hear the children talking so passionately about 
books.  The older children also enjoyed creating 
scenes from their favourite books using junk 
modelling resources.  
 

Last week we were joined by The Bookery from Crediton who delivered a reading 
workshop to each class.  Again, the focus was on reading for pleasure and  they shared 
excerpts from their 2023 Top Titles before offering the chance to purchase these at a 
reduced rate.  The children listened enthusiastically and we have been able to purchase 
a set of the Top Titles for our school library which the children are very excited about 
borrowing.  
 

Finally, this year we have been working with a local English Hub to improve our teaching 

of phonics.  The Hub have delivered training to staff and recently conducted an audit of 

our phonics provision which identified some gaps in resources.  We are extremely 

grateful to FLS and also to the Ilsham English Hub who have supported us with funding to 

purchase six new sets of early reading books for our youngest children.  We are currently 

awaiting delivery of 576 brand new books and we are super excited! 

Mrs. Wright, Head of School 

LAPFORD  
CONGREGATIONAL 

CHURCH  
BIG BREAKFAST  

 
 

A huge “thank you” to everyone who donated time and effort to 
running the Big Breakfast, especially the chef and his assistant,  

and much gratitude to those who came and paid to eat. 
We raised a marvellous £755! 

 

Lapford Congregational Church 
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Bingo Ad 
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THE BIG (LAPFORD) HELP OUT 
Monday 8th May at 10-00 a.m. 

 
Meet at the Orchard Centre for: Litter-picking, Car Park Weeding,  

Gardening/Tidying at Lower Town Place. 
(All children to be accompanied and supervised by an accompanying adult) 
Free Thank You Lunch to be served in the Victory Hall from 12-00 noon. 

 

It would really help to know the numbers for lunch in advance so: 
 

To book lunch please contact Julie Down (Parish Council) or Mark Tanner/Sue Briant-Evans 
(Celebrations Committee).  Contact details at the back of this Lapford Lookout.  Or fill in the 
slip below and return to The ARK. 
 

THE BIG HELP OUT 
 

I would like to book lunch on Monday 8th May for: 
 

Myself………………………...………………………   Accompanied children …………………………………..….. 
Name………………………...………………………..  Contact details …………………………………………………..
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….………………...……... 

GOODBYE EDDIE 
 

A sad goodbye was said to 
Eddie on Saturday 4th 
February at the Lapford 
Market, when he received 
a rather large cheque, 
both in size and amount, 
which was generated from 
a collection organised by 
Lapford Parish Council.  

Residents of Lapford were 
invited to contribute towards 
the total sum to thank Eddie 
for his 21 years of 
unswerving service to the 

village, 
during 
which 
time he 
went 
above and beyond his duty in looking 
out for the people in his charge, both 
young and old.    To cap this, Eddie was 
presented with a tower of a cake, 
which will take him a while to get 
through! 
 

Thank you Eddie, we hope you enjoy  your retirement. 
 

Jeanne Whittaker 



Lapford Lookout   Page 24 

 

 



Lapford Lookout   Page 25 

 

 

 

LAPFORD LOOKOUT 
TO CONTACT THE EDITOR 

 

Write to:    
Mrs. Beccy Fletcher, 36 Orchard Way, Lapford, Crediton, EX17 6PR 
Tel:  (01363) 884211 or  07791 989142    
E-mail: lapfordlookout@gmail.com  
By hand: Use the box in The Orchard Centre or the Editor’s letterbox
  

Contributions are welcome, to be used at the Editorial Team’s discretion.  
 

Our Editorial Policy: 
Published monthly, the magazine welcomes contributions on any topic  
of interest. The editorial policy is to exclude anything of a political or 
personal nature and to avoid unnecessary controversy or ill feeling.  

 

Flyers and Inserts must be approved by the Editorial Team 
prior to publication and shall only be included at the  
discretion of the Editorial Team and editorial policy.  

 

The views in this newsletter do not necessarily  
represent the views of the Editorial Team.   

© All information in this newsletter is copyright and may  
not be reproduced without the permission of the Editor. 

NATIONAL BLOOD SERVICE 
 

Donations can be made at 
Boniface Centre, Crediton, 
on 23rd May or 6th June 

from 1.10am-7.15pm 
 

Call the donor helpline on 0300 123 23 23 
for more information or to check for cancellations 

 

Do something amazing - Give Blood! 

DEVON MOBILE LIBRARY STOPS 
 
 

 
 

Lapford 
Yeo Vale Cross: 11.50-12.10 
Orchard Way: 13.45-14.55 

School: 15.00-16.00 
 

Nymet Rowland 
Opposite Village Hall: 12.30-12.50 

 

Every 4 weeks on Tuesdays 
April 25th, May 23rd, June 20th, July 18th,  

August 18th, September 12th, October 10th,  
November 7th and December 5th 

LIBRARIES UNLIMITED 
BOOKS ON WHEELS 

 

Do you have difficulty in getting to Crediton Library and 
carrying heavy books home to read?  Or even reaching the 
mobile library?  Would you like us to collect and deliver talking 
books, or large and normal printed ones of the 
kind that you enjoy, directly to your home free 
of charge?  If so, I will be happy to help.   
 

Peter Westcott - Telephone: 01363 83525 

10.00am to 2.00pm 

PLEASE REMEMBER THE COPY DEADLINE FOR 
CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE LAPFORD LOOKOUT  

IS THE 14TH OF EACH MONTH 
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LAPFORD WEBSITES 
 

www.lapfordhistory.co.uk 
www.lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

www.lapford-primary.devon.sch.uk 
www.lapfordvictoryhall.co.uk 

www.lapfordvillage.co.uk 

LAPFORD LOOKOUT  
ADVERTISING RATES AND POLICY 

 

Lapford Lookout has a circulation of 600 copies and the advertising of 
village events is free of charge.  There is a charge for all other 
advertisements and current advertising rates, payable in advance, 
are: 

 One eighth page:    £7 per month. 
 One quarter page:  £14 per month. 
 One half page:   £28 per month. 
 Whole page:   £56 per month. 

Pay for twelve months and you get one extra month, FREE!  Please 
send all advertising requests to the Editor in time to make the 
deadline of the 14th of each month for inclusion in the next issue.  
Please allow sufficient time to make your advance payment which 
may be by BACS or cheque.  Payment details will be on your invoice. 

LAST POSTING TIMES AROUND THE VILLAGE 
 

            Mon-Fri Saturday 
Eastington Cross 9.00 a.m. 7.00 a.m. 
Woodland Cottage 9.00 a.m. 7.00 a.m. 
Industrial Estate 9.00 a.m. 7.00 a.m. 
Highfield   9.00 a.m.  7.00 a.m. 
Orchard Way  9.00 a.m. 7.00 a.m. 
Saxtons   9.00 a.m. 7.00 a.m. 
Morchard Road  9.00 a.m. 7.00 a.m. 
Copplestone  4.30 p.m.  11.15 a.m. 

 

In addition, items left at the Post Office during opening hours 
will be posted that day via North Tawton. 

 

        USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
 

• Emergency numbers ~ 999 or 112 

• Childline ~ 0800 1111  

• Churches House Action Team ~ 01884 255606  

• Citizens Advice Bureau ~ 03444 111 444  
CAB Crediton ~ 01363 776210 (M, W, Th, 9-3) 

• Crediton Ring and Ride ~ 01363 773303 

• Crimestoppers ~ 0800 555 111 

• Dog Fouling/Fly Tipping 01884 255255 

• Environment Agency Floodline ~ 0845 9881188 

• Farming Community Network ~ 03000 111 999 

• Gas Emergency ~ 0800 111999  

• Highways (roads/lights/potholes) ~ 0345 155 1004 

• Mental Health Support Out of Hours ~ The Moorings 
@Devon ~ Exeter:   07990 790 920 or  

 Barnstaple: 07850 927 064   

• NHS for non urgent medical needs ~ 111 

• Patient Participation Group ~ Bill Graham ~ 01363 83047 

• Police Non-emergency ~ 101 

• Power cut ~ 105 or 0800 6783 105 

• RABI 24/7 Support Line ~ 0800 188 4444 

• RSPCA ~  0300 1234 999 

• Safeguarding concerns and Social Services ~ 0845 6000388 

• Samaritans ~ 116 123, 01271 374343, 01392 411711 

• SHOUT ~ Text 85258 for help from crisis volunteers 

• Water leaks or burst mains ~ 0800 230 0561 

LAPFORD PARISH COUNCIL — www.lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

Cllr Peter Heal (Chair) 

 

Cllr Julie Down (Vice Chair) 

Cllr Roy Andrews 

Cllr Steven Fletcher 

Cllr Bill Graham 

Cllr Ivan Hall 

Cllr Malcolm Hayes 

Cllr John Parsley 

Cllr Alex Shapland 

Cllr Abigail Whittaker 

Parish Clerk - Rob Martin 

District Cllr Clive Eginton 

County Cllr Margaret Squires 

Mel Stride MP 

Ashlands, Lapford, EX17 6AE 

 

Rafters, Lapford, EX17 6QP 

Old Bakery, Park Road, Lapford, EX17 6QJ 

36 Orchard Way, Lapford, EX17 6PR 

Pear Tree House, Lapford, EX17 6PZ 

Ardea House, Lapford, EX17 6PU 

Bella Vista, Lapford, EX17 6QE 

The Lindens, Lapford, EX17 6PU 

Homelands, Eastington Ln, Lapford. EX17 6QE 

26 Orchard Way, Lapford. EX17 6PR  

~ 

6 Moortown, Chawleigh, Chulmleigh, EX18 7EU 

Frostland Farm, Copplestone, EX17 5NY 

House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA 

Home - 01363 884277 / Office - 01363 775467 

peter.heal@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

01363 83356 / julie.down@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

07969 823256 / roy.andrews@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

07891 142436 / steven.fletcher@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

01363 83478 / bill.graham@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

01363 83728 / ivan.hall@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

01363 83777 / malcolm.hayes@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

07889 168680 / john.parsley@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

07738 690937 / alex.shapland@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

07565 768386 /abigail.whittaker@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

07768 829511 / clerk@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

01769 580830 / ceginton@middevon.gov.uk  

01363 84337 / margaret.squires@devon.gov.uk 

02072 197037 / mel.stride.mp@parliament.uk 

 

NEED TRANSPORT 
TO YOUR 

MEDICAL APPOINTMENT? 
 

Lapford Voluntary Car Aid provides the residents of the village 
(including friends and family staying with you) with courteous, 
reliable, fully insured drivers to get you to your appointment 
safely and on time.  Bookings can be made by telephoning 
Grace Hill on 83178.  Current fares are as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have LVCA drivers available to take anyone to have their 
Covid/flu vaccinations.  Please contact Grace as above. 

Bow Medical Centre - £6 
Chulmleigh Dental Practice - £6 

Chulmleigh Health Centre - £6 
Crediton (Breast Screening) - £7 

Crediton Community Hospital - £6 
Morchard Bishop Surgery - £5 

Redlands Health Centre - £7 
Witheridge Surgery - £6 

http://www.lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk
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 NAME OF SOCIETY CONTACT TELEPHONE / EMAIL 

 

Adventure Gaming 

Beginners Ballroom Dancing 

Books on Wheels 
 

Friends of Langannerie (twinning) 

Friends of Lapford Mill 

Friends of Lapford School  
 

Heart for Lapford Strategy Group (H4L)  

HOLD  
 

Ladies of Lapford (LOL) 

Lapford Allotment Society 

Lapford Amateur Dramatic Society 

Lapford and District Pre-school Playgroup 

Lapford ARK 

Lapford Association Football Club 

Lapford Book Club 

Lapford Celebrations Committee 

Lapford Choir 

Lapford Church Green Trust 

 

Lapford Community Church 

Lapford Community Primary School 

Lapford Congregational Church 

 

Lapford Dog Club 

Lapford Emergency Action Plan Committee 

Lapford Emergency Response Team 

Lapford Foodbank  

Lapford Handbell Ringers 

Lapford High 5 (ages 7-12) 

Lapford Gardening Club 

Lapford Lookout 

Lapford Over 60 Club 

Lapford Parish Church  

Lapford Poppy Appeal Organiser 

Lapford Project 2000 (LP2K) 

Lapford Regeneration Committee 

Lapford Revel 

 

Lapford Victory Hall & Lower Town Place  

Lapford Village Archive 

Lapford Village Market 

Lapford Voluntary Car Aid 

Lapford Youth Club Management Committee 

Lapford Youth and Playing Field Trust 

Lower Town Place Gardening Group 
 

North Creedy Choral Society 

Nymet Rowland Village Pump 
 

Save Our Heritage Lapford 

Springers 4’s and under 
 

The Friends of St Thomas of Canterbury 

 

Mr Warren Clayburn 

Mr Steve Munday 

Mr Peter Westcott 
 

Mr Peter Henshaw 

Mr Alex Gater 

Mrs Stacey Lumsdon 
 

Secretary 

Mr Bill Graham 
 

Mrs Joy Quickenden 

Mr Raymond Waldron 

Mr Ian Wilkie 

Mrs Lorraine Kigongo 

Miss Briony Clinch 

~ 

Mrs Jill Doe 

Mrs Sue Briant-Evans 

Mrs Cat Seymour 

Mrs Abigail Whittaker 

 

Miss Briony Clinch 

~ 

Mr Peter Lacey 

 

Mrs Sara Thurgood 

~ 

~ 

Miss Briony Clinch 

Mr Steve Munday 

Mrs Cat Seymour 

Mrs Trish Mumford 

Mrs Beccy Fletcher 

Mrs Carol Worsdell 

Mrs Joan Graham 

Mrs Caroline Noon 

Mrs Sue Briant-Evans 

~ 

Mr Mark Tanner or 

Mrs Sue Briant-Evans 

Mr Darren Crump 

Ms Audrey McCormack 

Mrs Stacey Lumsdon 

Mrs Grace Hill  

Mr Steve Keable 

Mr Roy Andrews 

Mr Andy Epstein 
 

Mrs Patricia Robottom 

Liz and Roland Smith 
 

Mrs Donna Egan 

Mrs Cat Seymour 
 

Mrs Prue Lambert 

 

01363 83095 / wmclayburn@gmail.com  

07798 684225 / steve@lowerfieldhouse.co.uk  

01363 83525 / pj.westcott@btinternet.com  
 

01837 89070 / petehenshaw@yahoo.co.uk  

07815 795918 / alex@lapfordmill.uk 

07891 556884 / staceyannlumsdon@gmail.com 
 

heart4lapford@aol.com  

01363 83047 / bg4847@aol.com 
 

01363 83245 / joyquickenden@gmail.com 

01363 83894 / ednawaldron@btinternet.com 

01363 83437 / i.wilkie45@btinternet.com 

01363 83162 / lkigongo@catpreschools.co.uk  

01363 83788  

lapfordafc@gmail.com 

01363 83410 / sunnyside@jilldoe45.plus.com 

01363 83763 / susanbriantevans@gmail.com 

01363 884432 / cathryn_seymour@outlook.com 

07565 768386 /
abigailwhittaker@lapfordparishcouncil.org.uk 

01363 83666 / admin@lapfordcc.org.uk 

01363 83292 / admin@lapford-primary.devon.sch.uk 

07775 941505 /  

lapfordcongregationalchurch@gmail.com 

01363 83081 / info@lapforddogclub.co.uk 

~ 

~ 

01363 83788  

07798 684225 / steve@lowerfieldhouse.co.uk  

01363 884432 / cathryn_seymour@outlook.com 

01363 83911 / james@mumfordj.plus.com 

01363 884211 / lapfordlookout@gmail.com 

07376 129192 

01363 83047 / jemg47@aol.com 

01363 83863 / lapford.pao@gmail.com 

01363 83763 / susanbriantevans@gmail.com 

~ 

Gryff_raven@hotmail.co.uk or 

01363 83763 / susanbriantevans@gmail.com 

 07960 715553 / darrencrump99@hotmail.co.uk 
01363 83103 / archivelapford2022@gmail.com  
07891 556884 / lapfordvillagemarket@gmail.com  

01363 83178 / lvca2011.19@gmail.com  

07967 655045 / lapfordyouthclub@gmail.com 

07969 823256 / roy.andrews1950@icloud.com  

amepstein55@gmail.com 
 

01363 884495 / patricia@serafim.eclipse.co.uk 

01363 884446 / pump@incywincyweb.com 
 

01363 83732 / donnaegan84@gmail.com 

01363 884432 / cathryn_seymour@outlook.com 
 

01363 83150 / pruelambert@yahoo.co.uk 
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